
 



  
 

Agenda for the Annual Vestry Meeting of  
All Saints Church, Hoole, 

at 7.30pm on Wednesday 19th April 2023 
 

 
1) Apologies for Absence 
 
2) Minutes of the Vestry Meeting held on Wednesday 20th April 2022 
 
3) Matters Arising 
 
4) Vote of Thanks to the Church Wardens 
 
5) Election of Two Church Wardens 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Agenda for the Annual Parochial Church Meeting of  
All Saints Church, Hoole, 

on Wednesday 19th April 2023 
 

 
  1) Apologies for Absence 
 
  2) Minutes of the Annual Parochial Church Meeting held on  
 Wednesday 20th April 2022 
 
  3) Matters Arising 
 
  4) Report on the Electoral Roll 
 
  5) Report on the proceedings of the PCC 
 

6) Report on the Financial Affairs of the Parish and the Receiving and 
Adopting of the Audited Accounts for 2022 

 
  7) Report on the Goods, Fabric and Ornaments of the Church 
 
  8) Report on Safeguarding  
 
  9) Report on the proceedings of the Deanery Synod 
 
10) Election of four Deanery Synod members to serve for 3 years 
 
11) Election of four ordinary PCC members to serve for 3 years  
 
12) Appointment of Independent Examiner 
  
13) Vicar’s Remarks 
 
14) Any Other Business (Questions, comments, observations etc which you 

wish to raise should be in writing/emailed to office@allsaints.church not 
later than Sunday 16th April 2023) 

mailto:office@allsaints.church


 
Minutes of All Saints Church, Hoole 

Annual Vestry Meeting 
on 20th April 2022 

The minutes were circulated before the meeting 

1. Welcome 

Rev Craig Gaudion welcomed everyone to the meeting. He read from 
Romans 5 v 1-5 where Paul is talking about persecution. We are aware 
that around the globe our brothers and sisters are being persecuted 
continually for their faith. Their trials mean the sufferings over the last 
two years pale into insignificance. All have been through the mill and 
suffered trials both personally and in All Saints, where there has been 
upheaval and change which has been faced with cheerfulness and 
perseverance. We are called to lay all concerns on the shoulders of Jesus. 
These are the same kind of trials that Paul speaks about. Craig prayed 
that people had had the opportunity to rest their hopes on Jesus and to 
survive and to thrive. It might take longer to see the work that Jesus has 
done in our lives but there have been many in All Saints who have been 
serving and going about God’s business in Hoole and we must give all the 
glory to God who pours and continues to pour out His Holy Spirit into our 
hearts. Craig reminded us to come and receive everything that Jesus 
wants to give us. 

There was a time of quiet reflection and prayer. 

2. Apologies 

Gill Aldridge, Harold Aldridge, John Patterson, Martin Smith, Rosie Smith, 
Tina Trevett, Helen Glenn, Maria Wilkinson, Simon Wilkinson, Christopher 
Wilkinson, Hannah Wilkinson, Matthew Wilkinson, Ian Speechley, Ian 
Percival, Jules Tynegate, Steve Tynegate, Hilary Shergold, Ian Armstrong, 
Christine Armstrong, Vicki Bulgin, Jeff Turnbull, Stephen Willetts, Graham 
Freeman, Rachel Freeman, Andrew Creeth, Christina Beveridge, Stephen 
Beveridge, Yvonne Lincoln, John Benson, Chris Barrowcliff, Simon 
Barrowcliff, Sheila Greenwood, Roy Greenwood, Tom Roberts, Helen Ellis, 
Patrick Hill, Karen Hill, Rev Sam Durdant-Hollamby, Andy Warren, Paula 
Warren, Stephen Batchelor, Pat Cole, Rob Collier, Gill Holt. 



3. In attendance  

Rev Craig Gaudion (Chair), Alex Lewis (Secretary), Jim Ellis, John Lewis, 
Pamela Male, Ken Wood, John Chester, Ann Chester, Catherine Willetts, 
Jackie Sears, Charles Simkiss, Anita Benson, Garnett Carr, Janet Carr, Bill 
Holt, Princy Johnson, Emma Smith, Elaine Hemmings, Rick Hemmings, 
John Trevett, Frances Hibbert, Daisy Guinness, Rachel Collier, Anne 
Hughes, Nigel Hughes, Ben Short, Rachael Guinness, Alan Cole, Sarah 
Mason, Val Ornsby. 

        4. Minutes of Last Meeting 

The minutes from the Annual Vestry meeting held on Wednesday 28th 
April, 2021 were accepted as a correct record and signed. 

5. Matters Arising 

There were no matters arising 

6.  Vote of Thanks to the Churchwardens 

Craig Gaudion thanked the wardens, Andy Creeth and John Chester both 
personally and on behalf of All Saints. During this year there had been 
both a vacancy and the continuing pandemic and much of the work had 
fallen on their shoulders. They had shouldered the extra responsibility 
with grace, humility, seriousness and ministry. Andy had particularly 
shouldered much responsibility for the work that was going on with the 
Westminster Rd Community Centre. For John, this would be his last 
meeting as a Warden. Craig thanked him for his Godly ministry, integrity 
and diligence. In his absence, Andy Creeth had sent a message of thanks 
to John, praising him for his determination to seek and follow God’s will, 
his wisdom, his support and his tireless support of the staff for many 
years. He stated that John was committed to the church. 

Craig went on to say that the Wardens had been a rock to him, showing 
patience and providing help and they really deserved the biblical 
quotation, “Well done, good and faithful servants”. John was presented 
with a small token of appreciation.  

John Chester spoke to the meeting saying that he felt overwhelmed. He 
had seen what others had done and stated that it was staggering what 
some people had done. There were lots of others who had also been 



faithful to God and the church had certainly benefitted from this. He 
thanked everyone who had supported him in his role. 

7. Election of New Churchwardens 

                                 
Proposed 
Churchwardens 

Proposed by Seconded by 

Andrew 
Creeth 

John 
Chester 

Ann Chester 

Catherine 
Willetts 

 Vicki Bulgin Pam Male 

There being no other nominations, both Catherine and Andy were duly 
elected as Churchwardens for the next 12 months. 

The meeting was closed by Craig Gaudion. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Minutes of All Saints, Hoole 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

20th April, 2022 
 

All reports were circulated before the meeting 

 

1. Apologies for absence 

Gill Aldridge, Harold Aldridge, John Patterson, Martin Smith, Rosie Smith, 
Tina Trevett, Helen Glenn, Maria Wilkinson, Simon Wilkinson, Christopher 
Wilkinson, Hannah Wilkinson, Matthew Wilkinson, Ian Speechley, Ian 
Percival, Jules Tynegate, Steve Tynegate, Hilary Shergold, Ian Armstrong, 
Christine Armstrong, Vicki Bulgin, Jeff Turnbull, Stephen Willetts, Graham 
Freeman, Rachel Freeman, Andrew Creeth, Christina Beveridge, Stephen 
Beveridge, Yvonne Lincoln, John Benson, Chris Barrowcliff, Simon 
Barrowcliff, Sheila Greenwood, Roy Greenwood, Tom Roberts, Helen Ellis, 
Patrick Hill, Karen Hill, Rev Sam Durdant-Hollamby, Andy Warren, Paula 
Warren, Stephen Batchelor, Pat Cole, Rob Collier, Gill Holt. 

2. Those in attendance 

Rev Craig Gaudion (Chair), Alex Lewis (Secretary), Jim Ellis, John Lewis, 
Pamela Male, Ken Wood, John Chester, Ann Chester, Catherine Willetts, 
Jackie Sears, Charles Simkiss, Anita Benson, Garnett Carr, Janet Carr, Bill 
Holt, Princy Johnson, Emma Smith, Elaine Hemmings, Rick Hemmings, 
John Trevett, Frances Hibbert, Daisy Guinness, Rachel Collier, Anne 
Hughes, Nigel Hughes, Ben Short, Rachael Guinness, Alan Cole, Sarah 
Mason, Val Ornsby. 

3. Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the Annual Parochial Church Meeting held on the 28th 
April, 2021 were accepted as a true record and signed. 

4. Matters arising 

There were no matters arising 

 



5.  Report on the Electoral Roll 

 It was reported that there were 202 parishioners on the electoral roll for 
2022 

Helen Dymond was thanked for her hard work in preparing and collating 
the Electoral Roll. 

There were no questions  

6. Report on the Proceedings of the PCC 

There were no questions about the report.  

7. Report on the Financial Affairs of the Parish 

Garnett Carr spoke to the meeting explaining that it had been his first 
full year as Treasurer and he had initially faced some challenges, such 
as sorting out the bank mandate with Barclays Bank. This had now 
been done. Over the year progress had been made in starting to 
improve systems, controls and reporting. A key component of this had 
been identifying an accounting system which was implemented on 
January 1st which will enable improvement in managing finances and 
income, including that of the Church Centre. 

He said that he could not manage this task single-handedly and he was 
grateful for the help he received from both staff and volunteers. He 
especially wanted to thank Hannah Dymond-Gately for her work in 
analysing finances, making payments and providing support and for 
Rachel Kirkland for her technical input on the website, give-a-little 
page and for setting up credit card payments for theatre and cinema 
events. He thanked Rick Hemmings, Alex Black and Bill Holt for their 
accuracy and reliability as cash counters and Paul Treby who supports 
on purchasing issues, e.g. gas, electricity and insurance and had 
sourced and purchased a ‘donation station’ which would arrive for use 
in the church soon. Finally he thanked Finance Committee for their 
support and sound advice and Jan Carr for her efficiency as secretary. 
Garnett wanted to thank Charles Simkiss who was stepping down from 
the committee after many years’ service on the PCC and he wished 
him well as he continued his life adventure in Mold. 

 



 

Garnett went on to identify the key points from the 2021 accounts: 

 As in previous years the accounts have been examined in detail and 
approved by the PCC before presentation to the Independent Examiner, 
Nicolaus Jenkins of UHY Hacker Young. It had been confirmed that the 
accounts comply with the requirements of the Charities Act 

 2021 had been a difficult year due to the vacancy, issues with 
Westminster Rd and the ongoing pandemic. At £2.9k our surplus was less 
than 2020 but we did not need to make a one-off appeal to cover any 
shortfall. Garnett was very grateful for this. 

 Due to many regular payments being through Standing Orders the 
income held up during lockdown. Expenses were generally lower due to 
less activity and better management of energy usage than in 2020. The 
furlough scheme and not replacing the Children and Families Worker 
helped to minimize the impact of the £26k reduction in rent received 
from Westminster Rd. 

 Included in the accounts for the first time are results for The Groves 
Church which has a surplus of £12.5k as it has become more closely 
aligned with All Saints. The amount represents their income less direct 
expenses since inception. 

 The accounts also include Other Income of £142k which is money from 
CWaC Council for dilapidations at Westminster Rd. The future use of that 
money is currently unclear. 

Garnett stated that he believes that All Saints had been blessed by God in 
2021 and we have much to be thankful for. He remains optimistic about 
2022 and acknowledged the increased energy in All Saints since Craig had  
taken up his post. He asked for prayers for God’s continued blessing 
through the work of the church. 

Proposal: That the published accounts for 2021 be received and adopted 

Proposed: Charles Simkiss                          Seconded: Ken Wood                              
All in favour 

 



Craig expressed his thanks to all involved for their hard work. It is easy to 
take this for granted but the strong financial position was the building 
blocks of the church and all the work that it wants to do. 

8. Report on the Goods, Fabric and Ornaments of the Church 

There were no questions about the report. 

John Chester spoke to the meeting saying it was a requirement that the 
Churchwardens report every year but that doesn’t entirely convey the 
hard work done both last year and over many years in keeping the 
building in good condition. The last year had been especially challenging 
as it had been hard to get people in to carry out necessary work. He said 
that the Churchwardens responsibility was made easy by the hard work 
of others. April 21st  would see the Archdeacon’s Triennial visit and he 
would be looking at the condition of the building and there would be 
some discussion about possible adaptations that are needed to ensure 
the needs of all are met. He especially wanted to thank Christina 
Beveridge, Ken Wood and Building Committee for their hard work. 

9. Report on Safeguarding 

There were no questions about the report. 

Craig wanted to give huge thanks to Jeff Turnbull (Safeguarding Officer), 
Val Ornsby (Deputy Safeguarding Officer) and members of the 
Safeguarding Team for their work. He noted that not only did they do the 
groundwork but they ensured that every detail was in place. 

10. Report on the proceedings of the Deanery Synod 

There were no questions about the report. Charles Simkiss and Steve 
Tynegate were thanked for their work as Deanery Synod representatives. 
Charles Simkiss is stepping down and he was thanked for his loyal service 
in this role. 

There was a break in the business of the meeting to watch a short video 
marking the highlights of the year and featuring different members of the 
church family and a variety of aspects of church life. This had been 
compiled By Emma Smith and she was thanked for this. The full version is 
available on the All Saints YouTube Channel 



11. Election of 4 ordinary PCC Members to serve for 3 years. 

              Nominee                  Proposer                            Seconder 

              Ken Wood                Vicki Bulgin                       Andy Creeth 

              Sophie Short           Jules Tynegate                  Andy Creeth 

              Ben Short                 Andy Creeth                     Jules Tynegate 

              Rachel Collier          Andy Creeth                     Gemma Gaudion 

There being no other candidates, all were elected.  

12. Appointment of an Independent Examiner 

It was proposed by Garnett Carr that the appointment of an Independent 
Examiner be deferred to the PCC.  He explained that this had been carried 
out by Bill Morgan’s old firm for a very reasonable fee. Garnett believed 
that a more commercial rate might be required in the future. If this is the 
case he would like to get quotes for the expenditure. 

Proposal: That the appointment of the Independent Examiner be 
deferred to the PCC 

Proposed: Garnett Carr                                  Seconded: Rachel Collier                 
All in favour 

13. Vicar’s Remarks 

Craig wanted to thank Christine Davies, Jim Ellis and Charles Simkiss who 
were all stepping down from the PCC having completed their terms of 
office. He thanked them for their time, energy, wisdom and insight. He 
thanked Ian Speechley who is stepping down as Assistant Warden, having 
served at the 9.00am service for many years and  Tony Thackray who had 
agreed to step up to replace him. 

Craig went on to talk about the staff team who do so much for All Saints 
behind the scenes. He thanked them for their constant support and for 
the time they put in. He commented that he found it a joy knowing that 
he had such a strong team of salaried staff and volunteers around him. 

Craig read Isaiah 43 v 20-21 and prayed that that vibrancy may flow 
though us and that we are a church family who want to see this flowing. 



He asked the meeting to dream big dreams and to hold every member of 
the parish in our hands and pray for them. He prayed that God will 
continue to form us all to be a people who have the love of Jesus spilling 
out of them. 

Craig thanked Alex Lewis for her work. 

14. Any Other Business 

There was no other business 

John Chester spoke to the meeting. He said that it was normal for the 
wardens to reflect the appreciation of the church family for the leader of 
the church. This year had been unusual as Craig had been in position for 
the last 7 months. 

Some members of staff had wanted to express their gratitude for the 
support and help they had received during the vacancy. John Patterson 
had ensured that the church was compliant when the system of 
registering marriages had changed and had guided the staff through the 
process. Sam Durdant-Hollamby was also thanked for the quiet and 
considered support he had given to the staff throughout. John Benson 
had taken on enormous responsibility to ensure that the church 
progressed pastorally and Jeff Turnbull had done much, getting on quietly 
with things behind the scenes. The church had benefitted greatly from all 
of this. 

John went on to say that he was grateful to God for Craig, Gemma and 
the girls. He had heard so many positive comments since Craig had begun 
his ministry at All Saints. The church was blessed with a leader who 
showed such care and commitment and we now, as a church, had the 
opportunity to progress. He thanked Craig for his teaching and example 
and prayed that this would last for a long time. 

Craig also wanted to express his thanks to Sam who as curate has done a 
tremendous job of planting The Groves Church which had now become 
part of All Saints. There had been a cost to Sam and Katy but they had 
gone about God’s work cheerfully, diligently and prophetically and we 
had all seen Sam grow. Sam continues to be a great support to Craig. 
Craig reported that Sam was currently on a 2 week sabbatical to 
decompress and pray.  Craig closed the meeting in prayer. 



 

STATUTORY REPORTS 
 

Report on the Goods, Fabric and Ornaments 
of the Church 

 
INTRODUCTION 
The Churchwardens are required to report to the Annual Parochial Church 
Meeting on the Goods, Fabric and Ornaments of the Church.  
As in previous years, the end of year review shows how blessed we are to 
have active groups of people who work hard to maintain and enhance our 
Church and Church Centre. We thank them for their dedicated commitment.  
 
FABRIC 
The fabric of the Church building has remained largely unchanged in the last 
year. Emerging from the covid 19 pandemic, the two periodic inspections 
which were due in 2021 have now taken place. 
 
Inspections  
In June 2022 we had the Quinquennial Inspection when the Church Architect 
looked at the fabric of the Church. It is in good condition and no inherent 
major works were identified. There was some backlog maintenance to catch 
up on, including roof repairs. Routine maintenance forms part of the Building 
Committee’s annual programme of works and essential maintenance works 
are undertaken inside and out to keep the buildings and grounds in good 
repair.  
 
The Archdeacon’s Parish Inspection took place in April 2022. This covers 
wider parish matters but checks that we have undertaken the works 
identified as needed in the previous Quinquennial Inspection. All urgent and 
essential works had been completed and ongoing maintenance, delayed by 
the pandemic, has been re-scheduled. The Archdeacon commented that the 
2016 Inspection report reflects well on everyone who has a hand in caring for 
the Church building.  
 
The organ, overdue for its annual service, was tuned in June and a minor 
repair completed.  An inspection of the Church bells was undertaken by 



specialist bell founders in October. Their detailed report will be considered by 
the PCC when received. 
 
Accessibility  
As required by law, All Saints must make reasonable adjustments to make it 
as accessible and inclusive as possible for people with disabilities to join in 
worship and fellowship. The Diocese’s Engagement and Inclusion Officer was 
asked to carry out an access survey of our Church buildings and she visited in 
July.  
 
The Accessibility Audit report which she provided will help inform decisions 
about improvements. She noted that much thought and work has already 
contributed to making our Church welcoming and inclusive.  In the coming 
months attention will be given to improving accessibility, including the 
possibility of some re-ordering to make more room for wheelchairs and to 
provide disabled access to the dais. The hearing loop system has been 
repaired to cover the main body of the church.    
 
Other developments   
Our regular 9am and 10.45 services have resumed in Church with all Covid 
restrictions lifted. The heating system has been carefully programmed to give 
a comfortable welcome to all who come in but at the same time being 
sensitive to our environmental impact and the high cost of energy. The 
changeover to LED lights has continued in 2022.  We have also had an energy 
audit and assessment of our audio-visual provision and modifications will 
follow in due course.    
 
A new Health and Safety Policy has been adopted by the PCC to keep people 
safe and manage risks across the Church premises.  
 
ORNAMENTS AND GOODS  
The kneelers, which were made with care and given by individuals in the 
1980s, were deemed surplus to requirements and have been given away to 
Church members and visitors. The grand piano has also been disposed of as it 
was no longer used, freeing space in the side aisle.  
The ornaments and goods of the Church have been periodically checked and 
are in good order as confirmed at the Archdeacon’s Inspection.  
 



CONCLUSION 
We are grateful to all those who work hard to keep our buildings and grounds 
in good order and available for worship, for our other ministries and for 
community use. 
 
Our particular thanks go to Christina Beveridge for her long and faithful 
service as Church Centre Manager. It is testament to the hard work of our 
staff team and the many volunteers who work so hard behind the scenes that 
the Church, Church Centre and grounds remain in such good condition and 
are such a blessing to our congregation and other users. 

Dr Andrew Creeth 
Catherine Willetts 

Churchwardens 
March 2023 

 

 

Annual Safeguarding Report 2022/23 

Work is ongoing to ensure all those working with children and vulnerable 
adults have up-to-date DBS checks and appropriate safeguarding training 
which must be repeated every three years. As the PCC employs officers 
working with children and young people, all members must now have an 
enhanced DBS check and undertake safeguarding training. The Safeguarding 
support group meets termly.  
 
The PCC agreed a revised Safeguarding Policy and Procedure which includes 
minor alterations for clarity and to keep communications information up-to-
date. 
 
We continue to recommend that all church members over the age of 16 
undertake the Safeguarding Basic Awareness module, with group volunteers 
also taking the Foundations module and certain leaders taking the Leadership 
module. The first two can be found at 
https://safeguardingtraining.cofeportal.org and the Leadership module is 
provided by the Diocese (further information can be found at 
https://www.chester.anglican.org/support-
services/safeguarding/safeguarding-training.  Anyone completing a module 
should send a copy of the certificate to the church office. 

https://safeguardingtraining.cofeportal.org/
https://www.chester.anglican.org/support-services/safeguarding/safeguarding-training
https://www.chester.anglican.org/support-services/safeguarding/safeguarding-training


 
We are extremely grateful to Helen Dymond who acts as administrator for 
safeguarding. 
 
Our commitment to safeguarding is unequivocal and you will find helpline 
numbers and contact details of whom you should contact if you have any 
concerns on the posters at the back of church and in the Church Centre as 
well as on the church website where you will also find our Safeguarding Policy 
and Procedure.   

Jeff Turnbull 
Parish Safeguarding Officer 

Val Ornsby 
Deputy Safeguarding Officer 

March 2023 

 
 
 

Report on Deanery Synod Meetings 
 

I feel really honoured to represent All Saints as the Deanery Synod 
representative.  The Deanery Synod is a meeting of representatives of all the 
parishes in the Deanery, we meet three times per year and rotate the 
location around different parishes.  The meetings generally consist of a 
welcome from the Rural Dean followed by worship and a presentation from 
the host Parish about their life and issues.  We then have a more Diocese 
focused presentation. 
 
We had one meeting cancelled due a clash with an Archdeacon’s Visitation. 
In October we met here at All Saints, Sam led worship and Craig talked about 
the parish, we then had an interesting talk by the Reverend Peter Froggatt 
who is the Director of Outreach for the Diocese. He talked about mission 
generally and the strategic priorities for the Church of England.  We made 
quite an impression through the homegroup, community providing tea, 
coffee and cake for the delegates. 
 
In January we met at St Peters Church Duddon; following the Rural Dean’s 
welcome Revd Adam Friend told us about the close relationship of the church 
with the adjoining school.  The church team fed us sausage, chips and mushy 



peas, which went down very well. The speaker for the evening was Harriet 
Roberts who is the Director of Development (Vision and Strategy), Harriet is 
funded by the National Church and is working on a new vision and strategic 
direction for the Diocese.  There were a number of exercises to do to examine 
the shape and activity in the Diocese.  Harriet told us that she hopes through 
her role to assist the Diocese to listen to God and to discern His vision that All 
are in the body of Christ.  
 
The next meeting in on the 22nd of May at St Michael’s, Plas Newton. 

 

Steve Tynegate  
 March 2023 

 
 

Church Attendance 
 

In 2023 there are 201 parishioners on the Electoral Roll, a decrease of 1 from 
2022. 11 names have been removed and 10 names have been added.  The 
average weekly attendance counted in October 2022 was 134 adults and 
approximately 23 under the age of 16. 
 

The 2022 Parochial Church Council Review of the Year 

The PCC has 21 members consisting of clergy, churchwardens, Readers, 
Deanery Synod representatives and 12 elected members of the congregation. 
Each year 4 members are elected from the church family to serve for a term 
of 3 years. The PCC meets bi- monthly with committees meeting in the 
interim months. There have also been 3 Special PCC meetings during the year. 
Attendance has been 84%. 
 
The Parochial Church Council (PCC) operates through a number of 
committees dealing with different aspects of church business and parish life. 
These committees are all responsible to the PCC. They regularly report to the 
PCC through minutes and reports, which are discussed as necessary. Staff 
members are invited to report to the PCC to inform them of how their work is 
going, their needs and highlights and for prayerful support. 
 



The PCC continues to take its role as an employer very seriously. In 
September the PCC authorised a visit from Andy Bagwell of UCAN (UK Church 
Administrator Network) to survey the organisational health and operational 
effectiveness of All Saints. As a result, a new structure is being put into place, 
including the addition of an operations manager, currently held on an interim 
voluntary basis by Tina Trevett and an Associate Leader/Pastor, currently Sam 
working with Andy Grey. The Personnel Committee and PCC continue to 
support Craig to ensure that the spiritual, emotional, physical and practical 
needs and concerns of the staff are met and dealt with, and legal 
responsibilities are covered. The PCC values the role that the staff play as 
they interact with those who visit the church and ensure that the church 
functions effectively. They work very hard for All Saints. Thank you. 
 
The PCC is also responsible for overseeing the properties owned by the 
church. A small group of PCC members with considerable wisdom and 
expertise led by Andy Creeth have worked hard and overcome many 
challenges to secure the sale of the Westminster Rd School site to the 
Marjory Boddy Charitable Trust, ensuring the continued future of the Hoole 
Community Centre. The sale is not yet complete.  
 
The PCC is also aware of the responsibilities for the well-being and 
safeguarding of all and is supported in this by members of the church family 
who have expertise in specific relevant areas and who report to and advise 
the PCC to ensure that all statutory regulations are met in such areas as 
safeguarding, health and safety and data protection. Our Safeguarding 
Officer, Jeff Turnbull reports to every meeting in accordance with statutory 
regulations and ensures that all policies and procedures are up to date. He is 
supported in this by Val Ornsby, deputy safeguarding officer. The PCC are 
grateful to that group for their work. PCC members are all required to 
undertake safeguarding and domestic abuse awareness training. A small 
group continue to work towards ensuring that the church is a safe place 
where open and honest conversations can take place. 
 
Stephen Willetts is the Health and Safety representative on the PCC, 
reporting at every meeting. Stephen has undertaken a thorough review of all 
the relevant policies and has also spent time ensuring that the environment is 
tidy and all potential fire risks are removed. We are grateful to Stephen, the 
Wardens, Craig, Building Committee and all the staff for their consistent hard 



work in making All Saints a safe and secure environment in which to meet. 
This work will continue for the foreseeable future. 
 
Reflecting on the past months it would be true to say that the PCC and its 
committees have had another busy and, at times, extremely challenging time, 
but at all times we look to God, certain of His love and continually seek His 
guidance as we move forward into new and exciting times. 
 
I would like to express my deep and sincere gratitude to all those on the PCC 
who give so freely of their time, expertise, gifts and talents to do God’s work 
both as a church family and throughout the community. Thank you. 
 
Should you wish to know more about the PCC, please contact Alex Lewis, PCC 
Secretary. A redacted version of minutes can be made available upon 
request. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 














































